Division of the Budget Landon State Office Building 900 SW Jackson Street, Room 504 Topeka, KS 66612

Adam Proffitt, Director



Phone: (785) 296-2436 adam.c.proffitt@ks.gov http://budget.kansas.gov

Laura Kelly, Governor

February 1, 2022

The Honorable Steve Huebert, Chairperson House Committee on Education Statehouse, Room 218-N Topeka, Kansas 66612

Dear Representative Huebert:

SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2505 by House Committee on Education

In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2505 is respectfully submitted to your committee.

HB 2505 would require school districts to notify parents in writing of the intent to administer a college and career readiness assessment questionnaire or survey to any student enrolled in kindergarten through grade 12. A parent would have the opportunity to decline a student's participation; however, no permission by the parent would be needed to administer the questionnaire or survey.

The Department of Education states that the enactment of HB 2505 would have no fiscal effect.

Sincerely,

Adam Proffitt

Director of the Budget

- C.-- \$

cc: Craig Neuenswander, Education